
streaming keynotes and online workshops 
 
Due to the Covid pandemic, the planned physical meeting from December 1 to 3, 2021 had 
to be cancelled. 
The partners in this project quickly developed an alternative that consisted of a number of 
streaming keynotes and online workshops. 
 
The Streaming keynotes are almost all developed by the partners in this project, themselves. 
The participants in this project watched five of the eight streaming keynotes and completed 
a questionnaire for each keynote. 
The participants were then divided into groups. This layout will also be used during the 
physical meeting in Verona. 
These groups, led by one of the coordinators, held an online workshop in which the 
completed questionnaires were the basis for further discussion about the streaming 
keynotes. 
The results of these workshops will be reflected in the meeting that will take place in 
Verona. 


